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CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, OCTOBER 23, 2006

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
Carol Maga (Chair), Benny Barnes, Alex Edwards, Gerardo Espinoza, Carlos Esquivel, James Eyestone, Donna Floyd, Frank Hernandez, Carlos Murillo, Darlene Poe

ABSENT:
Terence Elliott

I.  Energy Management Committee’s Recommendations to Operations Council
The Energy Management Committee has come up with its first recommendations.  If Operations Council likes the recommendations they would forward them to College Council.  The first recommendation is to adopt the state guidelines:  cool to 78º and heat to 68º, and modify the standards by adjusting the deadband for cooling to 4 degrees Fahrenheit, rather than 8 degrees.  Alex said we now cool to about 76º.  These guidelines are from an executive order from the Governor.  All state departments under direct control of the executive branch must follow these guidelines.  CCC is not under the executive branch so compliance is voluntary.  These guidelines would be applied college-wide unless a building is not able to comply, such as the H-Building.  

Donna mentioned that the heating and cooling systems in some buildings need to be adjusted or replaced.  The systems are older systems and break down more frequently.  With these guidelines, there would be an implied mandate that all space heaters be removed.  Some felt that an “implied mandate” is not clear enough and that there should be a direct mandate that all space heaters be removed.  

Darlene Poe said she thinks the biggest problem is lights being left on.  James said a recommendation on lighting should be coming within a month.  

All CRT screens would be replaced by attrition.  LCDs use 10 times less energy than CRTs.  CRTs use more energy and put more heat into the building, raising the temperature.  Everyone was in agreement with the second recommendation.  

With regards to the third recommendation, the Council felt all new buildings should have energy use meters.  Everyone was comfortable with the fourth recommendation.

Alex said Jeff Kingston is very much in favor of the energy bills going directly to the colleges.  That way the colleges would be able to see the savings.  Alex thought College Council should ask President’s Cabinet that energy savings be returned to the campuses.

Carol asked if Operations Council wanted to adopt the plan with the understanding that it would be implemented in the buildings that could comply.  It was the consensus that Operations Council will pass the recommendation on to College Council but something needs to be said about getting rid of space heaters.  There would be exceptions for buildings that have systems not working properly.

Plans of Action
1.
Carol Maga will take the recommendations to College Council and she will bring Alex with her.

2.
Alex Edwards will come up with an estimate of how much money this will save.

3.
The Energy Management Committee will send out a campus-wide flyer shortly.

II.  Finish the Prioritization of Maintenance Projects
Alex distributed three handouts.  The maintenance budget of $445,576 does not include Measure A funds.  A funding discussion ensued.  Parking lots and paving are very expensive.  The argument could be made that the D.O. should pay for paving.  Parking costs don’t cover all the costs of paving.  Parking revenue also pays for police aides.  

Carol said many people have told her the sun glare screen for the baseball field needs to be installed.  Players are being hit in the head because of a lack of visibility.  In a previous meeting we were discussing alternatives to the sunscreen, but it should be a priority.

It was the consensus that parking Lot 13 maintenance could wait a couple of years because there are areas on campus that are worse.  The $101,000 allotted for the Lot 13 project would allow some of the safety issues to be moved up the list.

The City of Richmond finally acknowledged that they own the road on Mills Avenue and the city repaired all the potholes.  The down side is the city will now send a street sweeper so students will be ticketed for parking on Mills Avenue on street sweeping days.  Corporal Espinoza will put out a flyer to the students telling them to pay attention to the signs on Mills.

Replacing the blackboards in the LA-Bldg. should be taken off the list because there is other money for that.  The elevator in the LA-Bldg. is a priority and the LA-Bldg. is not on any of the lists for improvement.

Plans of Action
1.
Alex will update the list and bring it to the next meeting.

2.
Corporal Espinoza will create a flyer informing students of street sweeping on Mills Avenue.

The meeting adjourned at 10:05 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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